Corpus Christi Parish School

School Council - November 15, 2019

Present: Mary Mattern, Kirsten Wondra, Andy Holtz, Myron Melton, Kevin Heath, Daniel Ayala, Caleb Regan, Geri Parscale, Ann Premer, April Del Campo Mendez, Kevin Newkirk and Fr. Mick.

New Members: Mrs. Mattern introduced the 3 new school council members – April, Ann and Daniel.

2019-2020 Goals – Mrs. Mattern asked the 3 new members to review the goals on Basecamp and let her know what area or areas they would be interested in. Mrs. Mattern also asked the other council members to review the goals and let her know of any changes.

2020-2021 Enrollment Information/School Fees/Tuition

Mrs. Mattern reported that the Middle School Parent Information was not well attended. Mrs. Mattern reported that with the current numbers of 5th graders and the possibility of some students going to public school for 6th grade, the 6th grade class might be as low as 25 next year. If we get no new enrollment for 6th grade we may have to just have one class of 6th grade next year. This will affect the budget, however, Mrs. Mattern reported that the lower enrollment will not mean a reduction in staff.

2020-2021 Stewardship/Volunteer Hours

Much discussion about parent/family volunteering and how to encourage people to volunteer more. Many ideas were discussed. Mrs. Wondra will create a draft and put it on Basecamp for everyone to review.

Questions on Principal's Report & Financials – No questions.

Wellness Policy – Brenda presented the 2019-2020 Wellness Policy. Geri Parscale moved to approve the policy, Caleb Regan seconded the motion and the policy was approved unanimously.

2020-2021 Uniform Policy Update – Fr. Mick presented a draft of the proposed 2020-2021 Uniform Policy. The council discussed some changes. Fr. Mick will make changes to the policy and post it on Basecamp.

Closing Prayer

Meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m.

The next School Council meeting is scheduled for December 13, 2019.

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Gammill